



October 2, 2019

Ms. Kimberley Douglass, Chair District Education Council Anglophone West School District 1135 Prospect Street Fredericton, NB E3B 3B9

Dear Ms. Douglass:

Thank you for your letter in which you inform me that the District Educational Council for the Anglophone West School District voted in favor of conducting a sustainability study on Bath Community School, Bristol Elementary School, Florenceville Elementary School, and Florenceville Middle School.

I appreciate your assurance that the DEC will follow the process outlined in *Policy 409 - Multi-year School Infrastructure Planning* pertaining to sustainability studies. Staff members with the Department of Education and Early Childhood Development are available to assist the district in your endeavour. Mr. Thomas Weber, with the Educational Facilities and Pupil Transportation branch, may be reached by e-mail at <a href="mailto:Thomas.Weber@gnb.ca">Thomas.Weber@gnb.ca</a>. Ms. Rachel Dion, Director of the Policy and Legislative Affairs branch, may be reached by e-mail at <a href="mailto:Rachel.Dion@gnb.ca">Rachel.Dion@gnb.ca</a>.

Thank you, again, and I look forward to receiving the results of your studies.

Sincerely,

Dominic Cardy

Minister

C. Mr. David McTimoney, Superintendent, Anglophone West School District

Ms. Rachel Dion, Director, Policy and Legislative Affairs (Branch)

Mr. Thomas Weber, Director, Educational Facilities and Pupil Transportation (Branch)

